


ELIM BIBLE INSTITUTE AND COLLEGE

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT

Dear Elim Family,

Welcome to the 2022 Fall edition of The Elim Herald! It is
our intention to keep you as informed as we possibly can on
news, needs, activities, ministry, and student campus life 
here at EBIC.

In this release of The Elim Herald, you are going to find
an article by my wife, Debbie, on the upgraded floral
beautification of our campus (we were POPPED with colors
this summer)! Also the front of College Hall has taken on
a brand-new look with all six of its freshly painted pillars
glowing with individual nightlights, making its historic regal
look stand out for all to see! In case you have not heard, 
EBIC
won “1st Prize” in the Lima Crossroads Festival and Bed
Race in August. It is the first time we have done this and
BAM - we became the Champs!!

There are other great articles on our NEW college mascot,
Judah the Lion, Tiffany McDonnal writing about her
experiences at NYSUM, and Elena Renaldo telling us how
God touched her during Foundations Weekend.

We hope you enjoy The Elim Herald with all its digital
conveniences and advantages for your smartphone, iPad or
computer. And a special shout-out to our Marketing team for
doing such an excellent job!

Because of Him,

Dr. Fred and Debbie Antonelli
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UPCOMING EVENTS
•	 October 25-28: Missions Emphasis Week
•	 November 9-10: Discovery Days
•	 November 18-20: Little Women Musical
•	 November 23-27: Thanksgiving Break
•	 December 12-15: Finals Week (Fall 2022)
•	 December 16-January 8: Christmas Break
•	 January 9-13: Week of Prayer
•	 January 16: First Day of Classes (Spring 2023)
•	 January 24: Open House
•	 February 16: Open House
•	 February 18-26: Winter Recess
•	 February 28-March 3: Worship Emphasis Week
•	 March 2: Open House
•	 March 10-11: Prophetic Presbytery
•	 April 6-10: Easter Break
•	 April 12-13: Discovery Days
•	 April 27: Open House
•	 May 8-11: Finals Week (Spring 2023)
•	 May 12-13: Commencement Weekend

For the latest updates to the Event Calendar, visit 
our online calendar here.

https://elim.edu/student-life/event-calendar/
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CAMPUS BEAUTY

If you have had a chance to see the beautiful flowers 
around campus, they are the result of a vision Dr. 
Antonelli had for EBIC. Because of all that was involved, 
he hired JOSH Landscape Co. to undertake the project. 
They planted an array of annuals and perennials, including 
marigolds, petunias and blue salvias. 

After all the flowers were planted, the weather decided 
not to cooperate, and the summer became extremely dry. 
If not for the Armaly family: Rimon, Sherry, and their 
boys, and Sarah Ndune, I believe all the flowers would 
have perished! They stepped up to the plate and faithfully 
watered them. Others contributed to the weeding as well. 
Why is it that there can be a drought and still the weeds 
grow? (There is a spiritual lesson in there somewhere.)

We received several comments from students and 
residents on the campus, as well as those in or community, 
about how beautiful they looked. Just the other day, 
someone commented to me that the flowers “cheered up 
the campus!” Are you not glad that God created such 
beauty for us to appreciate? I have enjoyed working with 
this faithful team in making our campus “pop” 
with beauty.

Written by Debbie Antonelli, First Lady of Elim Bible 
Institute and College, and volunteer gardener.
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Some of the colorful flowers waiting to be planted.

Freshly planted flowers lining the steps to 
College Hall.

New blooms surrounding the Globe.

The entrance to the school is now very cheery with 
flowers lining the road.
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NEW LIGHTS ON CAMPUS

Our beautiful College Hall received a 
wonderful update this summer! For many 
years, the majestic pillars that grace the front of 
this historic building often went unnoticed by 
passers-by, especially at night. However, thanks 
to our Chairman of the Board, Rev. Joseph 
Nettleton, accompanied by our facilities team, 
the pillars are now gracefully illuminated every 
evening. Rev. Joe installed the lights at the 
beginning of June, and we are so grateful for 
the care that he showed the school through his 
wonderful handiwork.

The college now looks absolutely stunning at 
night. The bell tower is illuminated in a beacon-
like way, the fountain splashes a rainbow of 
colors in the pond, and the pillars glow steadily 
throughout the night. What a beautiful campus 
we have!
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The Bell Tower illuminated at night. The fountain gives a fun light show every evening.The newly lit pillars of College Hall (above and upper-right).

SPRING COURSES
•	 Acts and Paul’s Letters
•	 Advanced Writing
•	 Apologetics I
•	 Apologetics II
•	 Basic Christian Counseling
•	 Book of Hebrews
•	 Business Ethics
•	 Capstone 
•	 Christian Worldview and Ethics
•	 College Algebra
•	 College Composition
•	 College Success
•	 Essentials of For-Profit Accounting
•	 Evangelism in a Postmodern World
•	 Foundations for Life
•	 Hebrew Poetry & Wisdom Literature
•	 Hermeneutics
•	 History of the Christian Church
•	 Intermediate Biblical Greek
•	 Introduction to Business & 

Entrepreneurship
•	 Leadership and Management Philosophy
•	 Macroeconomics 
•	 Management for Christian Leaders
•	 Marriage and the Family
•	 Microeconomics
•	 Missionary Life 
•	 Music Theory II
•	 New Testament Literature
•	 Philosophy of Christian Music
•	 Primary Internship
•	 Prophetic Ministry I
•	 Public Speaking and Preaching I
•	 Quantitative Analysis
•	 Romans and Galatians
•	 Theology II
•	 Theology III
•	 Theology IV
•	 Theology V
•	 Theology VI
•	 Worship Leadership Lab
•	 Youth Ministry II
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JUDAH THE LION!

Elim Bible Institute and College is a well-loved and 
reputable Christian college. Many men and women of 
God have walked through the sacred halls and worshiped 
the Lord on the Holy Hill. However, there has always 
been something missing that most schools and colleges 
embrace wholeheartedly. Throughout the years, many 
have expressed their desire to see such a presence on the 
Elim campus, and the time has finally come!

In the summer of 2022, the EBIC Marketing Department 
brought the school’s first ever mascot to life: Judah the 
Lion! Judah is a fun-loving, energetic, and lovable friend 
who often appears around the school at different times and 
events. He loves hugs, high-fives, dance-offs, and pictures 
taken with his friends. He was introduced to the town of 
Lima during the Crossroads Festival and Bed Race (page 
5), and was a big success among children and adults alike.

Mascots have a unique ability to draw together large 
groups of people under one common uniting goal. Elim 
has a rich history that spans nearly 100 years, and has 
reached countless countries and influenced numerous 

men, women and children throughout the years. Now each 
person who has ever stepped on campus as student, staff, 
or faculty member can proudly proclaim that he or she is a 
Lion in the Tribe of Judah!

If you are ever given the 
opportunity to see Judah 
in person, be sure to get a 
high-five and snap a quick 
picture! We cannot wait for 
you to meet him, and he 
cannot wait to meet you. 
Welcome to the Tribe of 
Judah, Elim family!

Written by Leah Waters, 
Marketing Assistant at Elim 
Bible Institute and College.
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TAKING A 
SPRING COURSE

Interested in taking one of the 
Spring Courses mentioned on page 3?

Registration is open October 17th through 
October 28th.

Spring term runs January 9th through May 13th. 

Current students may contact the registrar at 
registrar@elim.edu

Others may contact Admissions at 
 admissions@elim.edu

 
For more information about  

Distance Education at EBIC visit:  
https://elim.edu/academics/distance-education/

mailto:registrar%40elim.edu?subject=
mailto:Admissions%40elim.edu?subject=
https://elim.edu/academics/distance-education/
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LIMA CROSSROADS FESTIVAL AND BED RACE CHAMPS!

On Saturday, August 6, EBIC participated in the 
Lima Crossroads Festival. The staff, students, and 
faculty who participated all had a wonderful time 
with the community, even in the heat of the summer. 
Our good friend, Judah the Lion, even made an 
appearance and had a lot of fun interacting with the 
children and adults of Lima!

One of the most unique aspects surrounding the Lima  
Crossroads Festival is their annual Bed Race. This is 
a competition that involves several different teams 
first constructing a “bed” on wheels prior to the race.  
They then compete to see who is the fastest team 
to push their bed a certain distance, make the most 
basketball shots, and then fill a 5 gallon water jug. It 
is a wild and fun time that encourages Lima’s festival 
to stand out from other surrounding towns. 

This year’s Lima Crossroads Festival Bed Race 
Champions were none other than our very own team! 
Consisting of Shaniah and Michael Bell, Robert 
Jones, Isaac Kasperek and Andrew Weiler, our team 
made history as the first EBIC team to compete in 
the races. The men raced the bed back and forth as 
quickly as they could, Shaniah made every single 
basket, and they all worked together to fill the 5 
gallon water jug fastest and most successfully.

We are all very proud of the team of staff and 
students, and were thrilled that the college’s 
appearance at the event was such a success. It was 
an amazing day to interact with the community and 
share with them a glimpse into who we are as a 
school. Judah was a huge hit among the children and 
the adults alike, and our team walked away with the 
first place prize. It is definitely easy to say that we 
are all looking forward to participating again in the 
years to come!

(Click the image above to watch the EBIC team win!)

Judah with Brother Dick and Marji Grout.

Dr. A and Judah the Lion.
5

NEW HIRES!

Elizabeth Bakerbergman
Administrative Assistant 

& Library Manager

Timothy Fuest
Part-Time Associate Dean

Connor Girvin
Part-Time Facilities 

Technician

Shaniah Bell
Admissions Counselor

Miguel Todd
Assistant Chef

Brenda Collier
Head Librarian

https://youtu.be/FNuwBp8zsco
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In the summer of 2022, EBIC sent a team of students to 
the New York School of Urban Ministry (or NYSUM). 
While in New York City, the students were given the 
opportunity to serve in several different capacities, 
including homeless ministry, soup kitchens, food trucks, 
worship ministry, youth and children’s ministry, and more! 
It is always a blessing to send out our students and see 
the amazing work that they do for those around them! We 
asked Tiffany McDonnal, a current student and NYSUM 
team leader, to share a testimony of her time in the city.

---

NYSUM is a place where my convictions got confronted 
by God’s grace meeting humanity’s weakness.

NYSUM is an amazing place to connect with ministries 
and plug in to unique churches that worship God and bless 
the community. It challenges EBIC students to confront 
their thoughts on ministry, making us understand what 
it means to serve the “least of these.” Serving the New 
York City community, and submitting to pastors and the 
staff of NYSUM, we needed to forget our desires and 
run alongside those with a greater purpose and vision. It 
was a training ground on the lessons of dying-to-self and 
meeting others where they were at in humility. 

For me, it was the battleground of keeping my team in my 
mind, their needs, and their well-being. In those moments 
it was not just about the work required in ministering to 
the community, but the work concerning the team. My 
dying-to-self was addressing issues, encouraging others 
when nerves were high, and choosing to serve in the midst 
of conflict. This was my battlefield: dying-to-self, my 
comfort, my desire and my peace in loving others.

Written by Tiffany McDonnal, a current sophomore and 
lead resident advisor of the Watson dormitory.
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Some of the students working hard at the NYSUM food truck.

Tiffany McDonnal (front row, left) and the NYSUM team.

THE NYSUM INTERNSHIP

BUSINESS 
MANAGEMENT 

DEGREE
The purpose of the business management 

program is to prepare Christ-centered students 
who possess the knowledge and practical skills 
to meet the challenges of the rapidly changing 
marketplace. Students enrolled in this program 
will have the opportunity to develop their own 
character, build a strong business foundation, 

and acquire critical thinking skills needed to lead 
and impact their communities through Christian 

organizations and secular businesses.

Want to learn more? Contact Admissions at 
585.582.8260 or admissions@elim.edu. You 

can also visit Bachelor of Science in Business 
Management for more information.

https://elim.edu/academics/academic-programs/bachelor-of-science-business-management/
https://elim.edu/academics/academic-programs/bachelor-of-science-business-management/
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MOVE-IN DAY!

My name is Shaniah Bell, and I have the privilege of 
serving as the Admissions Counselor at Elim Bible 
Institute and College while also enrolled as a part-
time student! Playing both roles is something that I 
love and enjoy because it allows me to be personable 
with each individual student, while also joining them 
in various extracurricular activities, Elim events, 
chapels, times of worship, and classes.

In preparation for Move-In Day, our team in 
Admissions worked together to create a warm, 
welcoming experience for the incoming freshmen. Up 
until Move-In Day, we wondered how the incoming 
class would respond to the environment here at Elim 
and did not know what to expect. But we knew that 
we could trust that God brought them here for a grand 
purpose and plan to grow and prepare them for 
global ministry.

As students and their families flooded the room, 
there was a feeling of newness and refreshment that 
filled the space. It was exciting to see each student 
walk in with smiles on their faces and the attitude 
of expectancy for God to open their hearts and 
minds in a new way! Rooms were filled with great 

conversation, laughter, fellowship, and 
the occasional smell of fresh pizza.

As the Admissions Counselor, it was 
fun to finally put a face to each name. 
It was rewarding to finally see the 
people that Admissions had been in 
contact with, or in most cases tried 
to contact, and make a new personal 
connection with them. 

As a current student, I have been able 
to witness what the Lord is already 
doing through the new students. There 
has been such a strong move of God’s 
love, grace, care, support, hope, and 
joy among the students here, and I 
know it is just the beginning. I am 
expectant of God to do more and know 
that he will proceed to do exceedingly 
and abundantly above what we ask 
or imagine. The freshmen that have 
arrived for this Fall 2022 semester 
have only received a small taste of 
what I know the Lord can do for them, 
and the Admissions team cannot wait 
to see what more the Lord can do for 
them, and the Admissions team cannot 
wait to see what more the Lord does 
through the students as they seek Him 
and pursue the purpose and call on 
their lives here at Elim Bible Institute 
and College!

Written by Shaniah Bell, Admissions 
Counselor at Elim Bible Institute 
and College.

The team had a wonderful time welcoming the 
Freshmen (above and left)!
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MAKE A DONATION?
Are you interested in making a donation to  

Elim Bible Institute and College?
Making a donation to EBIC is easy to do! In 

fact, you can even designate where you would 
like your donation to be applied, such as where 

needed most, scholarship fund, a specific 
student, or campus restoration.  

To make a donation, please visit this page.

AMAZON SMILE
Did you know that your purchases on Amazon 

can help to benefit EBIC? Amazon donates 
0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile 
purchases to EBIC. AmazonSmile is the same 

Amazon you know; same products, same prices, 
same services, but it supports different non-profit 
organizations. You can support EBIC by starting 

your shopping at this page.

https://elim.edu/give-cloned-46/
https://smile.amazon.com/ap/signin?_encoding=UTF8&openid.assoc_handle=amzn_smile&openid.claimed_id=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fauth%2F2.0%2Fidentifier_select&openid.identity=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fauth%2F2.0%2Fidentifier_select&openid.mode=checkid_setup&openid.ns=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fauth%2F2.0&openid.ns.pape=http%3A%2F%2Fspecs.openid.net%2Fextensions%2Fpape%2F1.0&openid.pape.max_auth_age=0&openid.return_to=https%3A%2F%2Fsmile.amazon.com%2Fgp%2Fcharity%2Fhomepage.html%3Fie%3DUTF8%26ein%3D46-2338120%26newts%3D1%26ref_%3Dsmi_chpf_redirect%26ref_%3Dsmi_ext_ch_46-2338120_cl%26token%3DCVEaaTMW%252FG8e2aLjzGldv2m9PidBHnQbkzgxAi9mKGY9AkCBQU7xhfMXSnApU6J%252FT8KiB8kLKB0azyJZqISnkQ%253D%253D
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Elim Bible Institute and College strives not only to prepare 
servant leaders for global ministry, but also to create long-term 
relationships between the staff and students. Thus, the Campus 
Life office creates various on-campus events throughout the 
school year where students and staff have the opportunity to get 
to know each other deeper outside of the classroom or an office 
setting. One of the main events that accomplishes this goal is 
our annual EBIC campus picnic hosted during the first week of 
school. This year it was held on Friday, September 2nd.

Rubbab Gill, an 
international student 
from Australia, said 
the following about 
our campus picnic, “As 
a freshman, I didn’t 
know what to expect. 
I haven’t been in a 
college where students 
and staff interact outside 
the classroom in a more 
relax and laid-back 
setting. This event was 
a great opportunity 
for me to get to know 

my professors and the staff at Elim and get my mind off 
assignments, at least for the afternoon. The Campus Life staff 
set up games such as kan jam, cornhole and other icebreaker 
games to get everyone involved. Some students and staff 
watched and cheered others on, while others played. Everyone 
was involved in some way! The kitchen staff prepare a great 
meal for all of us. The campus picnic was a really enjoyable 
experience for me.”

It is our heart to help students build healthy and long-lasting 
relationships with their teachers and with each other. So, when 
their time at Elim comes to an end, they know that they still 
have a family who is praying for them and their ministry!

Written by Gabriel Cepeda, Campus Life Director at Elim 
Bible Institute and College.
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CAMPUS PICNIC WEBSITE TIDBITS
Did you know that our website has the 

following pages?

Accreditation: Learn more about the 
organizations that we have been able to partner 
with to help make coming to Elim affordable and 
achievable!
Academic Programs: Be sure to check out our 
Academic Programs page to learn more about all 
of the programs EBIC offers!
Alumni: Calling all alumni! Be sure to check out 
our Alumni page and find out about different 
ways to reconnect with Elim!
Events Calendar: Have you ever wondered what 
is going on here on campus? Check out our 
Calendar!
Distance Education: Are you interested in 
completing your degree from the comfort of your 
home? Visit our Online Education page for more 
information!
President’s Chapel Livestream: Every Tuesday, 
our chapels focus on hearing from our president 
and from other wonderful speakers as well! 
Please join us at 11am EST to hear from the Lord!
Podcasts: Our podcasts are also available on 
iTunes and Spotify. These are recordings of 
president’s chapels and more!
Request Transcripts: Are you an EBIC alumni? 
Visit the Request Transcripts page to inquire 
about getting either an official or unofficial 
transcript.

https://elim.edu/about/accreditation/
https://elim.edu/academics/academics-programs/
https://elim.edu/alumni/
https://elim.edu/student-life/event-calendar/
https://elim.edu/academics/distance-education/
https://elim.edu/media/presidents-chapel-livestream/
https://elim.edu/media/podcasts/
https://elim.edu/academics/request-transcripts/
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Leading up to Foundations Weekend, a few of us 
freshmen were afraid of what might be in store with 
the four sessions. I was feeling excited, but also 
quite nervous after hearing of the earlier Foundations 
Weekends, and how intense they could get with 
experiencing the Holy Spirit. I had never truly felt the 
Holy Spirit and was nervous about what to expect.

The first session was incredible and helped me to see 
clearly how my relationship with God needed to change 
by putting all of my trust in him. The second session 
helped me to better understand why as Christians we 
get baptized, and the meanings behind it. Then came 
the third session on Baptism in the Spirit. This was 

the one I had been 
desperate for, but 
also honestly afraid 
of. I listened to the 
whole sermon as 
Dr. A explained 
what Baptism in 
the Spirit was, and 
what we were about 
to experience. He 
then prayed for 
those that wanted 
to receive the Holy 
Spirit and those that 
wanted to refresh 

or grow in what they had. When he got to 
me, I experienced the most forgiveness, the 
most overwhelming grace, and the most love 
I have ever felt. I felt as though every bone 
in my body was cleansed of every bit of sin 
that I had ever done. I felt saturated in God’s 
goodness and finally truly understood how 
my works of praying, reading the bible, and 
following its ways could never give me the 
same feeling of forgiveness that Jesus Christ 
could. Though I knew this to be true already, 
that day I experienced it.

I have not been the same since Foundations 
Weekend. I have so much more joy in my life 
after having clarity about the power of the 
Holy Spirit, and God’s overwhelming love for 
me. “I can do all things through Christ who 
gives me strength.” God is so good to us, and 
it is not because of how much we’ve prayed 
to him, or how good we are, but because God 
loves us. All we have to do is believe.

Written by Elena Renaldo, a current freshman 
at Elim Bible Institute and College.
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FOUNDATIONS WEEKEND

DISTANCE 
LEARNING

Did you know Elim is now offering degrees 
online? Life is crazy and fitting college courses 

into your busy schedule can be challenging! 
Now you can earn a degree from EBIC with more 
flexibility than ever before. Distance education 
at Elim includes courses that can be completed 

via virtual live classes or in an online format 
that does not require you to log into a class at a 

specific time.

Want to learn more? Contact Admissions at 
585.582.8260 or admissions@elim.edu. You 
can also visit Distance Education for more 

information.

https://elim.edu/academics/distance-education/
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Two years ago, the world was hit with a pandemic 
that turned everyone’s lives upside down. This 
made it very hard for people to remain connected 
with one another, especially when it came to the 
EBI and EBIC alumni. On Thursday, May 19, we 
were given the great blessing to be able to gather in 
person once again as alumni.

We were given a wonderful meal by the EBIC 
kitchen staff, and had a lovely time of fellowship 
during our meal. We then had the opportunity to 
worship under the leadership of Dick and Marji 
Grout, followed by a beautiful service. Dr. A, the 
president of Elim Bible Institute and College, gave 
a brief welcoming, and introduced the Alumni 
of the Year, Gloria Johansson. Gloria reminisced 
on some of her favorite memories as a student at 
Elim and caused us all to think back on our time 
as students as well. Reverend Sylvia Evans then 
shared a moving and powerful word that brought us 
all before the Lord and opened our mind and hearts 
to receive from Him.

While Covid-19 did put the world on hold and 
cause us all to pause spending time with each other, 
it did make it much sweeter when we could once 
again gather with one another. It was wonderful 
to see each other and to share with those dear to 
us what has been happening in our lives over the 
past couple of years. It was a sweet time to sit and 
reflect on the precious time each of us has spent on 
the Elim campus.

We do hope that every alumnus would consider 
joining us in the summer of 2023 for our next 
alumni luncheon! We would love to see you there 
and to hear how the Lord has been working in 
your life. Keep an eye out in the spring for your 
invitation to this special event! 
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2022 ALUMNI LUNCHEON

EBIC PODCASTS
Did you know that EBIC hosts two different 
podcasts? Our President’s Chapel podcast 

allows you to listen to the sermons spoken in our 
Tuesday chapels while on-the-go. The Beyond 

President’s Chapel podcast gives you a chance 
to listen to other special chapels throughout the 

school year.

Be sure to check these both out on Apple 
Podcasts and Spotify, or visit our Podcasts page 

for more information.

Dr. Fred Antonelli welcoming the alumni. The kitchen staff laid out a delicious buffet!

Alumni serving themselves at the buffet. Sister Sylvia Evans sharing an inspiring word.

The alumnus of the year, Gloria Johansson. The alumni loved reconnecting with each other.

http://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/chapels-elim-bible-institute-college
http://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/chapels-elim-bible-institute-college
https://open.spotify.com/show/04bmu2KTMBJ8QpTwcU72Mr
https://elim.edu/media/podcasts/
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ALUMNI NEWS
OBITUARIES
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ELIM ALUMNI
Calling all Alumni! We want to hear from you!

What’s new, what’s exciting, how are you doing,  
what are you doing? YOU matter!

We are always excited to hear from EBIC alumni 
and let’s face it, once you’ve attended Elim, 

you’re family, plain and simple. We hope you 
enjoy the following Alumni News! We invite you 
to share your news and/or updates so it can be 

included in future issues of the  
Elim Herald by clicking here.

Rose Marie Hardy Nobbs Goulette
Last year attended: 1957
Rose “Marie” Goulette, age 92, of Wilkesboro, NC died August 2, 2022, in her home 
after succumbing to her injuries due to a recent fall. Marie was born August 8th, 
1929 in Brougham, Ontario, Canada. Even though Marie never became an American 
citizen, she referred to the United States as her home. Growing up in Canada, Marie 
loved to ride her horse, “Nelson” and learned to play the accordion. Marie, along 
with her younger sister, accepted the Lord at Braeside Camp as children in Paris, 
Ontario, Canada. After becoming a widow in her early 20’s, Marie decided to go to 
Elim Bible Institute and College in Lima, NY in the United States. After graduating in 
1957, Marie pastored a small church in Marengo, NY and also ministered to migrant 
workers in the local camps while playing her accordion for them. Marie worked for 
American Can Company for 20 years in Fairport, NY where she met her husband, 
Jim. After moving to the Carolinas in 1987 to escape the harsh upstate NY winters, 
they eventually made their way to Wilkesboro, NC and were both members of The 
Gathering Church in Moravian Falls, NC.  
Link to full obituary

ALL NEWS IS WRITTEN AS PROVIDED BY THE ALUMNI

William Bleckley
Last year attended: 1980
Attending salvation army harrisionburg virginia, the Salvation army has been in 
our community for 97 years, with post covid society here in harrisionburg, we have 
opprotunities to minister to our community, on Tuesdays, we have food donations from 
Costco and Target and other restaurants, Tuesday nights we go out to low income 
neighborhoods and distribute those donations, no questions asked, William booth the 
founder of the Salvation army said when meeting with the king of England, signed in 
the book of people who visited the king: SOME SEARCH FOR GOLD, SOME FOR 
SILVER BUT I SEARCH FOR SOULS OF MEN.

Benjamin Dodzweit
Last year attended: 1967
Sarah and I were invited to join the entire Helimission family in Switzerland to help celebrate 50 years of helicopter 
missionary service to the suffering and lost in this world. It was pure joy to be with our pilots, mechanics and support 
staff from so many nations.

https://elim.edu/alumni/alumni-news
https://www.millerfuneralservice.com/obituaries/Rose-Marie-Goulette?obId=25518387#/obituaryInfo
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ALUMNI NEWS
ALL NEWS IS WRITTEN AS PROVIDED BY THE ALUMNI

Ivy Gauvin
Last year attended: 1976
The 10th anniversary of my ordination, July 6, 2022, which was featured in the local 
newspaper, the Jamestown Post Journal.

Matt & Regina Howland
Last year attended: 1999
Regina graduated in December 2019 with her Master’s degree in mental health 
counseling. She will have her license before the year is up (LMHC). Matt started 
his own handyman business full-time in March 2022. He just hired his first full-time 
employee and the business is flourishing. He has been an elder in the church since Jan 
2022. The 2 teach in the church and Regina is on the worship team.
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LITTLE WOMEN
MUSICAL

The EBIC theater class is working hard this 
semester to prepare the musical, Little Women.

“Louisa May Alcott’s beloved story of the 
adventures of the four March sisters is brought to 
vivid musical life in Little Women. The Civil War 
is in full swing, and the March sisters - Meg, the 
oldest, a romantic, the spirited and tomboyish 

Jo, sweet and loving Beth, and irascible, 
playful Amy - live in Concord, Massachusetts 
with their Marmee while their father is on the 
battlefield. Filled with adventure (both lived 

and imagined), heartbreak, and a deep sense 
of hope, the struggle of these ‘Little Women’ 
to find their own voices mirrors the growing 

pains of a young America. With buoyant, joyful 
melodies, memorable characters, and a big-

hearted message, Little Women reminds us that 
‘sometimes when you dream, your dreams come 

true.’” (Stage Agent)

Show times are November 18th and 19th at 7pm, 
and November 20th at 2pm. Visit elim.edu for 
more information and purchase tickets here.

David Miller
Last year attended: 2002
Our children who were loved and discipled while we were at Elim as a Married couple, are now all married and 
serving the Lord! We rejoice in the solid foundation Elim helped us to give them during our years there!

Mary Novinger
Last year attended: 1977
Retired from working full time on August 30, 2022. 13 years in accounting at EBIC and 
Elim Fellowship, 25 years as a Finance Director at a substance abuse outpatient clinic. 
Then 6 years as Finance Manager at a Jewish synagogue. Now working part-time at 
Elim Bible Institute and College as Human Resources Manager. I am enjoying working 
with friends I have had for years and meeting new friends. I am involved in a Singles’ 
Group, doing Bible study on zoom every week. Then every month we have a get together 
enjoying times of fellowship, worship and prayer. The Lord has blessed me!

http://elim.edu
https://form.jotform.com/222795928940167?fbclid=IwAR3yA57fROERum6oH-fNd4LL5e5gtagMmTbFIFPhzSUG9i4TAL0vGpCG32Y
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Eloise Patton
Last year attended: 1986
For 25 years I served in an evangelistic literature ministry sent to over 40 nations. 
in 2012, I began serving on support staff at the WEC USA Headquarters in Fort 
Washington, PA where I still am.

Tommy Wales
Last year attended: 1987
Tommy Wales released a new single FOREVER IN HEAVEN from his acoustic CD 
Warrior Poet. This can be heard on his web site walesroad.com
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SPIRITUAL 
ENRICHMENT 
CERTIFICATE

Are you looking to strengthen your relationship 
with God, but are not necessarily interested in 
acquiring college course credits? The Spiritual 

Enrichment Certificate program provides a 
format where you can focus on you relationship 
with God, dig into His Word, build your prayer 

life, and be mentored without the rigorous 
demands of taking accredited courses. This is a 

non-degree program.

Want to learn more? Contact Admissions at 
585.582.8260 or admissions@elim.edu. You can 

also visit Spiritual Enrichment Certificate for 
more information.

(This program is currently available to U.S. 
residential students only.)

http://walesroad.com
https://elim.edu/spiritual-enrichment-certificate/
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KEEP IN TOUCH
Every year more people are added to the Elim family as new students or staff. We want to help our Alumni stay in touch 
with their Elim family and keep fulfilling the Elim mission as Christ-centered, Spirit-filled servant leaders for global 
ministry and world-wide revival.

There are many ways for Elim alumni to stay connected to Elim! 

•	 Join the official Alumni Facebook group and catch up with old friends!
  www.facebook.com/groups/ElimBibleAlumni
•	 Take a class!
  15% tuition discount for one class per academic year in any program and any mode (on campus or distance 		
    education) is available to all alumni who have completed an EBIC program (certificate/degree).
•	 Watch or listen to great chapel messages:
  www.elim.edu/chapel-livestream
  www.elim.edu/chapel-audio
  podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/chapels-elim-bible-institute-college
    https://open.spotify.com/show/04bmu2KTMBJ8QpTwcU72Mr
•	 View a variety of EBIC focused videos on Youtube.com/elimbible

Update your info so you can stay connected! Recent move? New phone? Name change?  
Please let us know at www.elim.edu/alumni

Questions? Contact Alumni Relations at 585-497-7947 or email alumni@elim.edu
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PRESIDENT’S 
CHAPEL

Did you know that the President’s Chapel is now 
being live-streamed? This means you can join us 

LIVE to hear worship and a word from 
Dr. Antonelli and guest speakers.  

President’s Chapels take place every Tuesday 
during the regular semester from  

11:00am - Noon EST. 

Links to livestream: Facebook or YouTube

http://www.facebook.com/groups/ElimBibleAlumni 
http://www.elim.edu/chapel-livestream
http://www.elim.edu/chapel-audio
http://podcasts.apple.com/us/podcast/chapels-elim-bible-institute-college
https://open.spotify.com/show/04bmu2KTMBJ8QpTwcU72Mr
http://Youtube.com/elimbible
http://www.elim.edu/alumni
mailto:alumni%40elim.edu?subject=
http://www.facebook.com/groups/ElimBibleAlumni
https://www.facebook.com/elimbible
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCxoExjjVCULmqmEiPhG0Krw



